
Dear Parents/Guardians,

My name is Zack Hall, and I will be in charge of the Oakfield-Alabama Summer Recreation
Program this year. This program will be held from July 5th to August 5th from 9am-4pm at Elroy
Park in the village of Oakfield. This program is available to all children ages 6-12. To register
your child, visit www.townofoakfieldny.com and fill out the necessary online paperwork before
the first day the child participates.

Park Recreation is all about having fun but there are a few rules to make sure everyone is safe.
Children can come to the park anytime; but they must enter through the small parking lot on
Drake Street. Children MUST also be signed into the park by a parent/guardian. When the child
leaves the park they must exit through the same parking lot and sign out in the same fashion.
Children that walk or ride their bike must have a note from a parent/guardian allowing them to
do so which will be the place of a parent’s signature.

Lunch will be from 12-1pm daily. We will again be receiving free lunches from the school as an
alternative option for lunch, but unfortunately the food stand will not be open for the summer.
Children should ask to receive lunch at that time or should be sent to the park with lunch. Those
that would like to leave the park for lunch must again have a signed note in order to do so and
must let a counselor know they are leaving.

In the event of inclement weather at the start of the day the park will NOT close. Children may
be dropped off at the Town of Oakfield Community & Government Center, 3219 Drake Street
Road, Oakfield. We will also walk to the town building if the weather becomes inclement
throughout the day. Here the children can participate in a variety of activities including games,
crafts, and watching movies.

On Tuesdays and Thursdays some counselors will walk with kids to the Haxton Memorial
Library for a movie. During these visits if your child would like to check out a book they may if
they have their library card and have signed the permission slip to do so. They are responsible
for bringing the book back on time.

If you have any questions or concerns, you can contact me at zhall7129@gmail.com or
(585)-201-3371. This is going to be another great summer at Park Recreation!

Sincerely,

Zachary Hall
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